Attention to: SADACCA Management Committee

48 Wicker, Sheffield S3 8JB, Tel: 01142753479, fax0114 275 5629 Email: "Donovan Modest" don.modest@yahoo.co.uk or info@sadacca.org
Date 05 December 2012
Dear Mr Donovan Modest,

United Nations resolution 1907 of 23 December 2009 grants sanction on the Eritrean regime, PFDJ, for the reason that PFDJ’s support for Somalia terrorists which also have links to Al Qaeda. Moreover, PFDJ aggression against Djibouti territory despite several calls by UN to settle the conflict peacefully. Resolution 1907 (2009) instructs Arms Embargo, Travel Restrictions, Asset Freezes. 
On 5 December 2011 the United Nations Security Council (UNSC) also adopted resolution 2023 imposing additional sanctions in relation to Eritrea. Resolution 2023   (Dec 2011) condemns the violations by Eritrea of Security Council resolutions 1907 (2009), condemns the use of the “Diaspora tax” on Eritrean Diaspora by the Eritrean Government to destabilize the Horn of Africa region, and decides that Eritrea shall cease using extortion, threats of violence, fraud and other illicit means to collect taxes outside of Eritrea from its nationals or other individuals of Eritrean descent, decides further that States/nations shall undertake appropriate measures to hold accountable, consistent with international law.
I/we, member/s of the Eritrean community in Diaspora, therefore, are writing this appeal letter in protest of the planned Eritrean Seminar by PFDJ the version of the Eritrean Regime in Sheffield, UK at SADACCA.

 
The venue is advertised in pro PFDJ’s Business:                                                  Selam Internet Café, Bird’s Bridge, Sheffield S3 8JA 
The venue SADACCA, 48 Wicker, Sheffield S3 8JB on Sunday 09Th December 2012 13PM- 7PM is being booked either by Eritrean Embassy, a "Community under Association of Eritrean Community in Sheffield" or by a group of individuals who are blind supporters of PFDJ or members of Eritrean embassy on the pretext it is a community event or national development drive, but within the community it is felt that this is another rally for him to levy the tax which goes to the regime back in Eritrea. Hence it is foremost a political event with political motives and aims. Incidentally when he has visited Sheffield before this has caused arguments and fighting between the community members. Thus the reason why we are protesting is because the main objective is to strengthen and propagate the unity of Eritreans living in Sheffield and across the UK in order to gain their full commitment politically and financially in support of the Eritrean tyranny. Most importantly, the fund that has no accountability here in UK will fall into terrorist stationed in the horn Africa or other international terrorists. 
Apart from the Regime’s link to international terrorists networks thousands of Eritrean people have been inhumanly killed, detained illegally: in an unknown detention centres, for unknown periods of time usually under horrendous conditions.  Those detained and their families do not know why they are detained and they are not allowed contact with their loved ones.  
 

Other aim of the Seminar is to cover up the inhumane crimes unleashed by the regime, collect money from Eritreans in the UK and besides use the generosity of UK to divert it to their purpose. We strongly believe that such organisation should not be encouraged and should receive the strongest message from all democratic & civilised organisations. 

 

 

Concerned Eritreans’ in Diaspora call is for freedom, justice, for the release of political and religious prisoners, for the respect of the very basic human rights. In addition, IGAD, African Union and then United Nations reacted not only to thwart the international terrorist acts of PFDJ but also the terrorist acts inside Eritrea. 

 

You can refer to the independent human rights reports on Eritrea for an independent confirmation 

 
1. Eritrea's brutal trade in weapons and people that is too lucrative to stamp out http://www.guardian.co.uk/world/2012/jul/17/eritrea-people-trafficking-arms-sinai
 Refugees smuggled with arms from Eritrea to Sinai face weeks of torture as captives of criminal gangs – under noses of the UN. According to the UN monitoring group, one man controls this export industry: General Teklai Kifle "Manjus", commander of Eritrea's western military zone.

2.  (http://web.amnesty.org/library/index/ENGAFR640032004, http://web.amnesty.org/report2005/eri-summary-eng) or contact Amnesty International Africa desk.
We would appreciate it if you re-consider the hiring of the venue to such brutal regime. For example in 2011 similar events were cancelled at Shoreditch town hall and at the Greek Orthodox Community in South London following the managers of both venues became aware of the nature of the meeting and consequently both cancelled the gathering at a moment’s notice.
The regime’s meetings have been cancelled, at last minute, from the following venues over the years as well:

1. Irish Centre in Camden, Sunday 27th September 2008 from 1:00 to 11:00 PM

 

 2. Union Chapel has already decided not to let them use their venue for the planned meeting (Sunday July 3, 2005) and we hope that you'll do the same. 

 Dear all The Union Chapel Project has decided NOT to hire the Chapel hall to the Eritrean Embassy this Sunday 3rd July, nor will the Union Chapel Project be taking any more bookings from the Eritrean Embassy.  The Union Chapel has a policy not to permit hires for party political purposes or propaganda.  Union Chapel Project
3. The Coronet at the Elephant & Castle. They also planned to use the Coronet at the Elephant & Castle but are not now able to use the venue either.  They cited, falsely, that it had gone bankrupt.  

 

4. Islington Green School has also decided not to let their hall to such brutal regimes as the objective of the meeting contradicts with the principle of the school.

 

5. Other small community centres 
When people who are victims of the regime hired venues to explain the current situation, PFDJ supporters used violence to disrupt it (http://news.bbc.co.uk/1/hi/world/africa/1625204.stm)

Our event organising committee is undertaking a procedural work to secure permission to protest outside the venue (SADACCA) on the planned meeting should the meeting goes as planned.  

 

Surely, the dignity and respect of human rights is a cause worth supporting.  We respectfully urge you to refrain from letting the venue be used by such regimes.  

 

Yours sincerely,

Concerned Eritreans from the UK, Europe, Australia, Africa and North America 
